Gordon Head Middle School
Wednesday
March 14, 2018
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The Hollow Log will be open at lunch today. Popcorn poppers are M., A. and J. Lunch time helpersare I., S., Z. and A. Please bring your
lunch to the Hollow Log at noon.

The Hollow Log is looking for grade six student volunteers for after spring break. If you are in grade six and are interested in helping
in the Hollow Log, there will be a sign-up today at recess in the Fishbowl. If you have any questions, please see Mrs. May.

Challenge Group is meeting this afternoon in the library.
Dance Performance Group - please meet in the dance room at 12:15 today.

There will be no STEM club meeting this week.

Hot Lunch tomorrow: our PAC parents will be serving up Subway!

Another reminder from PAC about the Popcorn Day Friday: Please make sure you have written in your planner a reminder to come and
buy some Popcorn on Friday!

And now a note from YCI: Youth Creating Inclusion: within these past few weeks, you might have noticed a shoebox covered with
paper which has appeared in your classroom. The purpose of this project is to send the batteries away to have zinc extracted from
them. This will then provide zinc-deficient children with zinc! One AA battery has enough zinc to provide full treatments for 6 people
who need it. So, if you have any dead batteries at home, please bring them and place them inside your box. YCI members will come
around weekly to empty your boxes. Boxes will stay in classrooms for the remainder of the school year.

Mrs. Sharp has lost her FitBit somewhere in the school. It has a blue strap. If anyone finds it, please bring it to the office or to Mrs.
Sharp. Thank you very much.

MUSIC:

Tonight is the BIG NIGHT for our music students!!
e The Family of Schools Concert will be at Lambrick Park School tonight at 6:30.

e  Students need to be at Lambrick for 6 pm sharp. Choir meets in the library at Lambrick.
Band and Strings in the gym at Lambrick. Look for your assigned locations.

e Everybody is responsible for bringing their own music, instruments and equipment to the concert.
If you haven't already done so make sure you stop by the music room before going home this afternoon. Getting into GHMS

right before the concert tonight is not an option.

e Any students that play multiple instruments in grade 7 and 8: please meet Mrs.Blair in the music room at the beginning of
block 4 and you'll take over your instruments to Lambrick at that time.

e  All band classes will meet as usual tomorrow so please make sure you bring your instrument back to school after the concert
tonight.

e The Intermediate Strings practice at 7:45 am tomorrow morning has been canceled.

e Jazz Band will practice as usual on Friday.

SPORTS:
Grade 6 Badminton practice today at lunch recess.

Please remember that the gym will be closed at lunch time to make room for the badminton practice that will continue each day at
lunch time right through to the Badminton City Finals on May 7.



